MCCI Board of Directors Meeting

34 Second Street, Turners Falls MA

Minutes – April 28, 2010

Members Present: Mik Muller, Anne Harding, Linda Downs-Bembury, Donna Festinger, Michael Langknecht, Charles Kelley
Staff Present: Robin Mide, Dean Garvin

Meeting called to order at 6:03 PM

Mik made a motion to approve the March 31, 2009 minutes as amended
Linda seconded the motion.  

The motion passed as amended 
Treasurer’s Report

- The amount of money in the MCCI capitol savings account - $23,500
- The amount of money in the MCCI operating account at the end of March - $62,000     (includes $26,000 recent Comcast franchise payment)

- The stipend line item in the 2010 budget has been changed from $3,000.00 to $2400.00.

Anne made a motion to transfer $20,000.00 from the operating savings account to the capitol savings account.
Mike L. seconded the motion
Motion passed
MCCI Business
Lease Update – the four year lease has been signed with the Crocker Cutlery Partnership Limited for the studio at 34 Second Street in Turners Falls.  We were asked to conserve heat since we’re not going to be paying a heat surcharge.  The Crocker Partnership will fix the mailbox slot that lets in cold air.  The lease allows us to rent the extra space in the future assuming it is still available.  A satellite dish on the roof is available for us to use to expand programming. A site visit will be arranged when the new safety ladder is installed.
Insurance Update – Anne met with Tracy Kuklewitz from Rist Insurance to finalize the MCCI policy.  The policy cost will increase by approximately $100 per year and our general onsite property damage coverage will increase to $100,000 with off-site coverage of $25,000.  The policy covers replacement cost of equipment. In addition, the liability coverage is $1,000,000 per incident.  Directors insurance is up for renewal in June.

Contract documents – Anne gave out sections of the town’s contract with Comcast to members of the board to review and report action items for the next meeting.  A copy of the town’s agreement with MCTV was assigned to Charles Kelley for review.
Three year goal – Anne said we should have a 3 year plan.  She distributed the report of the previous goal review and requested board members have goals ready for the May meeting.

Policy documents – A sub-committee was formed to go over the station policies.  Robin, Dean and possibly John Duda are on the committee.  A sub-committee was formed to review the personnel policies, Donna, Linda and Anne are the committee members.
Advisory Board – Members of the advisory board: Linda Ackerman, Steve Alves, Particia Pruitt, Al Ross.   Anne will speak to Prakash Lafur, the director of the Brick House, and Carlyn Saltman about joining the advisory board. Dean will ask Lee Wicks.
Bridge Cam – The Bridge Cam will be set up at the Town Hall by the staff to air live coverage of the bridge construction.

Satellite dish - The dish on the building roof is available for us to use to receive Free Speech TV or other available programming.

MCTV Business

Staff Report - See attached

Robin asked to buy some items for the station (see staff report)
Mik made a motion to authorize the money ($323.90) for the items as requested

Kelley second

Motion passed

Annual Report – Item to include in the report:




All completed shoots for 2009




Purchased items




Break down programs to local and non-local

Mass Humanities Grant – Anne will complete the paperwork

Upcoming Events – Town Meeting June 5, 2010; Select board candidate debate April 31, 2010; Valley Idol May 15 and 22, 2010;  Soap Box Race September 2010.

Low Power FM – Mik said we have a good chance of getting a license with the new bill in congress.
Soap Box Race – There have been two meetings so far.  The fire and police departments are on board.  The insurance will cost $800. The organizing meetings will take place at the MCTV studio the 3rd Wednesday of the month at 5:30 PM.

Mik made a motion to adjourn

Kelley second

Motion Passed
Adjourned at 7:06 PM

The next meeting of the MCCI board of directors will take place at the MCTV studio, 34 Second Street, Montague MA on May 26th at 6:00 PM.

